CHERWELL DISTRICT COUNCIL
TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

CONSULTATION – PLANNING APPLICATION

Case Officer: 

Ms Jenny Barker
Application No: 
14/01384/OUT
Applicant’s Name: 
A2 Dominion South Limited
Proposal: 
Development comprising redevelopment to provide up to 2600 residential dwellings (Class C3), commercial floorspace (Class A1 - A5, B1 and B2), social and community facilities (Class D1), land to accommodate one energy centre, land to accommodate one new primary school (Up to 2FE) (Class D1) and land to accommodate the extension of the primary school permitted pursuant to application (reference 10/01780/HYBRID). Such development to include provision of strategic landscape, provision of new vehicular, cycle and pedestrian access routes, infrastructure, ancillary engineering and other operations.

Location: 
Bicester Eco Town Exemplar Site, Banbury Road, B4100.
Parish: 

Middleton Stoney.
Middleton Stoney Parish Council wishes to raise no objections to the application in principle but wishes to raise considerable concerns.

We are concerned that there must be a robust transport route to bypass Bicester to the West. The current Howes Lane/ Lords Lane route is an important strategic route which accomplishes this at present. Reducing the speed and capacity of this route will have serious consequences. 

The proposed new road passes through residential areas of the NWB site and we note is also to be a single carriageway low speed road rather than a semi-fast perimeter or orbital road. No doubt to enforce the low speed there will be a call for traffic calming measures which will render the road virtually useless for traffic wishing to bypass Bicester to the West, especially HGV traffic which currently uses Howes Lane/Lords Lane. There seems little point in motorists using the new Vendee Drive only to face a slow and tortuous route through the NWB after crossing the Middleton Stoney Road junction. 

With many new developments in and around Bicester the Oxfordshire County Council and Cherwell District need to ensure that there are robust conditions in place for developers to build roads to the appropriate highway standard and this applies particularly to the Howes Lane realignment.   

We note from revisions to the Cherwell Local Plan that NWB will provide 3293 dwellings by 2031. We assume therefore that The Exemplar (393 dwellings), Application 1 (2600 dwellings) and 300 dwellings from Application 2 will make up this total. Are we to assume therefore that it will be a considerable time before applications are submitted to cover the remainder of the southern area of the site to its boundary on Middleton Stoney Road? 

Andrew F Hickman
Clerk to Middleton Stoney Parish Council

11 September 2014

